Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing to express my objection to the proposal to redevelop the Sainsburys supermarket and car park to mixed-use homes and non-residential floor space. The reasons for my objections are as follows:

- The loss of a local major supermarket will mean that residents have to drive much further to buy their groceries, thus increasing pollution. This will particularly affect disabled and elderly residents.
- The Enfield Local Plan does not include any plans for supporting community infrastructure, for example extra schools, doctors, hospitals etc, which will be needed with such a large increase in housing and extra people living in the borough.
- There will be an increase in vehicles on the road from the potential residents that will move into the development, causing an increase in congestion and more pollution in the local area which will impact local residents and the school children in nearby schools
- This will lead to an overdevelopment of the area, with the apartments that have already been built at Capitol House, plans to build on Fords Grove car park, Travis Perkins etc.
- There will be an impact on the skyline of Enfield that is not in keeping with the existing character of the area

Please take these objections seriously. Thank you.